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An update from Mr. Rubin... 
 
It’s been a busy few weeks since I last wrote to you. Most of you will have met your child’s 
teacher. I hope you found that helpful and informative. The compassion and kindness you 
have shown through your donations to our harvest and contributions to Children In Need 
have been incredible. Thank you to all our staff and parents who have supported this. 
  
In this week’s edition, you will see how our children have been out and about on trips, are 
learning to stay safe on the road and have enjoyed more sporting successes.  
 
I have included the Christmas dates for you so you know what will be coming up.    
 
Have a lovely week and be kind to one another.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harvest Festival  
 

This year we held our Harvest Festival in school – 
a little bit differently to how we usually do things. 
Mr. Bennett and Father Alan led the service and 
we reflected on how we can help those people 

who need it in our community.  
 

Our incredible Worship Council helped to 
distribute the food to members of our community 
and it was a real team effort. Thank you to Mrs 

Bahi and Mrs Jheeta for organising.  

 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kindness Cup  
 
During our Celebration Assemblies we reflect on a number  of 
things: We hear about those children who have made a 
significant achievement in the week; we share who has earnt 
their merit badges; we find out who has been walking nicely 
around the school; we share birthdays and also celebrate 
kindness, one of my favourite values.  
 
Congratulations to one of our students in Year 6 who has won 
the Place2Be Kindness Cup. It is a real honour to be 
nominated by your class teacher and we are very grateful that 
we have so many kind children in our school.  

 
 

Year 3 Visit Chalkwall – Mrs Jheeta 
 
Year 3 headed out of London to visit Chalkwell 
in Essex as part of their science topics on 
rocks.  
The children got to experience a new location, 
quite different to where they live, as Chalkwell 
is situated between Southend and Leigh on 
Sea.   
A good time was had by all and a passer-by 
commented on how beautifully behaved the 
children were!  

 

Year 6 - Visit The East London 
Mosque 

 
Class 6 continued their series of outings, this 

time heading over to the East London 
Mosque. They learnt all about the prayer 

rooms, saw the bee hives, heard about the 
significance of ablutions and discussed the 

importance of the Qur’an, 

 
 

Football Team Update 
 

Congratulations to our Girl’s football 
team who recently took part in the 
Tower Hamlets Football Tournament.  
Despite us being a small school in 
terms of numbers, we more than 
exceed when it comes to sporting 
endeavours finishing third in this 
particular tournament. Thank you to Mr. 
Malcolm and to Miss Pink for 
organising.  

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Architecture 
 

We are so pleased to once 
again be working with our 
friends at Open City. 
 
Our children are learning 
about the different forms of 
architecture in London and 
are using this information to 
design their very own city 

Road Safety Training 
 
Thank you to Mr. Smee for organising a road 
safety workshop for children in all of our junior 
classes.  
 
Road safety is such an important skill for our 
children to learn as they become older and more 
independent.  
 
The workshop consisted of a ‘red man’ and a 
‘green man’ and children were involved and 
engaged  in this interactive show.  

St John’s Community   
Raising Money to Support Children 

in Need 
Thank you to everyone for your efforts on Friday. 
With your contributions, we estimate that we have 
raised around £200 for this incredible cause. Thank 
you Mrs Jheeta for organising this and our 
parents/carers for their amazing cakes!      



 

 

Calling all Early Years and Year 1 parents:  
You are invited to our school parent workshop on  

Tuesday 29nd November 2022 from 9.00am- 

10.00am where you will get the opportunity to… 

 

1.Meet other parents 

 

2.Learn about how your child’s Speaking and  

Listening skills develop  

 

3. Get top tips on how you can support your child’s 

speech development at home  

 
Where: St John’s CE Primary School (the Early Years block) 

 

Run by: Deniece Dyer: Speech & Language Therapist, Ms Stevens: 

Speech & Language Therapy Assistant and Marie Dixson: Special 

Educational Needs Co-ordinator (SENCO) 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://familyrelationships.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2008/08/mother_and_baby_cartoon.gif&imgrefurl=http://familyrelationships.org.uk/toy-watch-hexbugs-fruit-factory-roary-racing-car-lazy-town&h=187&w=200&tbnid=m-qukbpRXETSbM:&zoom=1&docid=0ajdgW5I51OEMM&ei=hthJVbbFAsTiavP0gNAC&tbm=isch&ved=0CEwQMyglMCU
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